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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 2nd November 2009

Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Marie Bacon
Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

Welcome to the start of a new club year. A particular welcome to our new committee members, Marie Bacon, Stuart and Elaine Harries. It is so pleasing to have members who feel they can put themselves forward, to play a major part in the life of the club. Also to bring a fresh perspective to how we manage the club, on behalf of the members.  

Sunday 25th October 2009 saw the club hosting the first round of the Cross Country league. I have already posted on the website, my thanks to all concerned and we have made the really positive comments from other clubs visible on the website. They will also appear in the next edition of the “Striding” magazine. We can be justly proud of a job well done. We now have to go forward to the next round at Wing and at least replicate our 5th place in the standings.

Our next challenge is to give as much support as possible to Matt Thompson, Marie Bacon, Stuart and Elaine Harries, for the Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relay, on Sunday 6th December 2009. As many volunteers as possible are needed to ensure its success and be able to maintain the “Gold Standard”. As far as runners are concerned it is very popular, as the marathon run is full, with Elaine now running a reserve list.

Continuing on the theme of support, we all need to give support to Dave Thompson, who has arranged the Striders Xmas function for this year. Matt Thompson is selling tickets. It will be great to see as many of you as possible at the Co-Op club on Saturday 12th December 2009. In 2010 we will have to canvass for some more members to join Dave on our social committee.

2. Apologies 

None, full committee present
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the October meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

5. Secretary Report
Received England Athletics XC Handbook – Passed to HM

Received e-mail from Beds AAA secretary, advising England Athletics will be running L2 coaching courses, 6 Dec 09.  Geared towards Track & Field, but timekeeping could be included.  MT advised John Catlin  is looking to arrange Timekeeping course, 2010.
6. Treasurer’s Report

Acknowledgement of £1700 charity donation received from Eastern Air Ambulance.  Cheques given, £55 kit (DD) £93 Wotton RR XC (CM)

Two new members this month, welcome to Judith Goodenough and Susan Kately.

7. October 09 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 4th   About 12 Striders ran the Standalone 10k with 5 PB’s recorded.

Also on this date 5 Striders ran the tough Hope Moors and Tors 20mile off road event with PB’s for this course recorded from Dave Debnam, Martin Mitchell and Karen Ashby. Chris McLaren ran it for the first time. Chris Green completed his first triathlon in Bedford in a very respectable time; his comment was “I loved it”.

Sunday 11th   Approximately 14 Striders ran the Great Eastern Half Marathon with some very good runs recorded. There were PB runs from Adrian Copp, Kate Linhart, Sylvia Alfred, Marie Bacon, Christina Parrett and Gill McLaren. Chris Lamont was first vet 55 for the third year running.

Brian Taber and Joe Forest ran the Grove House Hospice 10k and 4 Striders took part in the Herts 10k with PB’s from Tracey Allen, Sian Barnard and Barbara Hunt. Lorraine Bennie also ran a PB in the Royal Parks half marathon. Five Striders ran the Ridgeway 15k off road event, with PB’s recorded from Stewart Read and Chris Hardwicke.

Sunday 18th   John Chapman ran the Cabbage Patch 10miles, whilst 4 Striders ran the Ampthill Trophy where Stuart Read ran a PB. Maureen McCulloch ran the Mizuno half marathon in Amsterdam where she recorded a PB time.

Wednesday 21st   Three Striders ran the Henlow 10miles where Chris Lamont once again finished first vet 55.

Saturday 24th   Graham Busch and Paul Keech ran the fourth toughest marathon in Britain – The Beachy Head. Paul ran 18 minutes faster than last year.

Sunday 25th   Terri Grassby ran a PB in the Fenland 10 miles.

Sunday 25th   This was a very important date on our calendar as the start of the cross country league season, where Stopsley were hosting the first event. What a performance we put on. We can only thank and congratulate everyone who was involved. It took a lot of planning and hard work behind the scenes but it all proved to be worthwhile on the day. From their arrival to departure everyone’s needs were catered for. We supplied over 30 marshals and still managed to put out a team of 34 runners who all put in a great performance. We finished in a very respectable 5th place which is not a bad start to the season. Well done to everybody concerned from the kitchen, to the car park, outfield, back room support and to the finish line! 

Our thoughts must now turn to Leighton Buzzard. This next event takes place on November 22nd where we will be hoping for a larger team of runners. We would like to maintain our 5th position or if at all possible improve on it. Give it a go! It is a good day out!

8. Strider of the Month.

Strider of the Month for October is awarded to Paul Keech, for his performance in the Beachy Head Marathon, where he beat his previous best by 18 mins.

9. Three Counties Cross Country.

Stopsley round, October 25th 2009. – 

Event went very well, club has received many complimentary remarks for course, facilities, organisation and catering afterwards

Letters of thanks to be sent to S Reinsford (LRSC) and L Shaw (Whitehill Farm)

Wooton RR fees given to RK.  AFF and NHRR monies still outstanding, reminder to be sent. (CM)

10. Award Scheme

Proposal to revise Club running awards received from T Grasby.  Scheme needs updating to be more relevant.  Originally developed before “WAVA” tables were used (DD).  Currently up to members to apply, not many members know about the awards.  Appears longer distance targets are easier to achieve (SH).  Race sheets to be updated to include years best time. 

TG asked for sub-committee to develop scheme.  T Grasbi, P Abbitt and E Harries.

11. Club Vice Presidents

Agreed that Striders Vice Presidents should be given life membership, so would not pay annual subscription.  Weekly subs would still be required.

12. A.O.B





· (BB) Ken Abbott XC Championship.  The cancellation of AFF round last season, meant a number of club members did not complete the required 3 races so that a handicap could be worked out for 09/10 season.  Result of this is that approx 6 people would qualify.  Due to this, it was agreed by all present that those members who had signed up to do the AFF round would have that score added to their tally.  The score for the race would be equal to their worst score.  BB to give entry sheet to CM to update handicap sheet.  This concession is a one off.  There are six rounds this season, members will still have to compete in three rounds.  If six rounds continues in future, handicap system will need review

· (HM) Received letter of thanks for donation from P Airton (East Anglian Air Ambulance)
· (MB) Family members have resigned from Striders and wish to sell club kit which is no longer needed.  Money received will be given to club charity.  All present agreed.

· (EH) Advised some members wish to undertake Coaching in Running, Walking and Fitness.  CM to investigate course availability

· (CM) Club records.  Have records for almost 25 years which are no longer required.  All agreed that seven years history is acceptable.  Files to be checked for items of interest, photos, etc. before disposal. Membership application for non-current members can be disposed of.
· (CM) London Marathon Club places.  3 places received, to give winners more training time, draw will be at November party night on 22nd November.  Usual criteria applies, Striders members for at least 6 months, affiliated to EA and not received a club place within last two years  
The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th December 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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